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        MAIN STREET PROJECT 
As you are aware, the Main Street Project had to be delayed, due to the original bids being more than $100,000 over budget. Those bids were rejected and new bids were requested. The new bid received was on budget; and with the Village providing trucking and back fill material, we are saving Village residents more than $100,000. Knowing this, I think you will agree that short delays and a little inconvenience is worth the savings!

With the Main Street Water Main Replacement Project now underway, we are replacing water mains installed in the 1930’s. Traffic impact on Main St. will be kept to a minimum; with lane reductions the only planned restriction.
This project is being funded, in part, with a grant of $170,000 from Senator Rich Funke.

The remaining dollars will be paid from existing water reserve funds and fund balance. We anticipate no water rate increase as a result of this project.

Hopefully, the second portion of this project, which is the milling and resurfacing of Main Street, will happen in summer of 2018. This will be paid with NYS CHIPS funds, the remainder of the grant and Highway Reserve funds. No tax increase is anticipated as a result of this project. The end result will be updated infrastructure under a beautifully restored Main Street.   
ELECTION YEAR
Political signs are not allowed in the right of

way; that area between the sidewalk and the street; but can be placed on the house side of the sidewalk in your lawn. Please remove them promptly after the election. We appreciate your cooperation.

            HALLOWEEN '17
 The Board of Trustees passed a resolution defining the time of Halloween within the Village. It will be from 5 to 9 PM on Tuesday, October 31st. The Village will be hiring deputy sheriffs to patrol the streets and you are requested to have the streets cleared around 9 PM.  The board is asking that parents walk with younger children. We also ask that all residents and visitors cooperate with this resolution to make this celebration safe for all participants.

BRUSH PICKUP
The next scheduled brush pickup is October 16th.  Please have your brush by the curb with branches parallel to the road but not in the road or in the gutters. You may bring your brush to the WWTP Monday through Thursday from 8 am until 4 pm. We are not able to take leaves.  Please do not rake leaves into the gutters or the street. 

REMINDER

Village Tax Bills and Water/Sewer Bills need to be paid either by mail, or in person at the Village Office, 12 Main St. Not at the Town Hall
HOLIDAY CELEBRATION

Bloomfield Lions and Rotary Clubs are pleased to announce that they have replaced the holiday lights on the trees at Pickle Park

and CNB and invite you to attend the annual 

tree lighting ceremony on Sunday December 3. Plan to arrive around 4pm at the bank with the procession on Main St. planned for 4:30.
Bloomfield Rotary is also pleased to invite you to the production of “A Christmas Carrol” to be held at the Bloomfield High School Performing Arts Center on Saturday December 2. Adapted and directed by a professional company out of NY City, The Chain Theatre, and augmented by local talent. Tickets will be available at several local businesses as well as from any Rotary member (such as- conradkathy@yahoo.com).  

EVENTS
Oct 11 Methodist Church Blue Grass Jam 3-7

Oct 11 Spaghetti Supper Veteran’s Park
Oct. 13 St. Bridget’s Mobile Food Pantry 4-6

Oct. 13 Mobile Document Shredding 

             Hopewell Complex  10:30am-1:30pm

Oct. 16 Brush Pickup
Oct. 19 Methodist Church Lunch 12-1

Oct. 21 Rabies Clinic Farmington
Oct. 28 Methodist Church Trunk/Treat 10-11

Nov. 08 Spaghetti Supper Veteran’s Park
Nov. 11 Methodist Church Roast Beef Dinner

               4-7PM

Nov. 16 Methodist Church Lunch 12-1

Dec.  02  Rotary Play at BCS  PAC
Dec.  03 Tree Lighting Ceremony  

Dec. 21 Methodist Church Lunch 12-1
DID YOU KNOW

· 90% of the energy used for washing clothes is for heating the water

· Your fridge uses the most energy of any household appliance

· Energy Star dishwashers save 13% more energy than standard models

· Replacing a 10 year old room air conditioner can save $20 per year

FIRE HYDRANTS and PLOWING

Winter will be here before we know it.  Please be sure to keep any fire hydrant that is close to you free of snow this winter.  Also be sure that you do not plow the snow from your driveway across the sidewalk or street.  There is no parking on village streets from 2 am until 6 am.  This is strictly enforced from Nov. 1 through April 30 so that snow plows can properly clean the streets.
HUNTING SEASON

Hunting season is fast approaching. Just a reminder that the discharge of firearms is prohibited within Village limits. Firearms include rifles, pistols, bow and arrows and air powered rifles and pistols. 
FREE RABIES CLINIC
The last rabies prevention clinic for 2017 will be held on October 21 from 9am-12noon at the Farmington Highway Garage, 985 Hook Rd.  Bring your past rabies certificate, if any.  Pets must be on a leash or in a carrier.

PEDESTRIAN SAFETY

The new school year has begun and many of our children walk to school.  Please watch your speed when traveling through the Village, especially on Maple Avenue near the elementary school.  Remember that pedestrians have the right-of-way when crossing the streets at the crosswalks and vehicles are required by law to stop to allow pedestrians safe crossing. There are pedestrian crossing signs placed in the center of some crosswalks. The Sheriff’s office has been contacted to insure compliance.
ADDRESS ISSUES

All questions regarding addresses including changes to tax bills for those owners residing out of the area, are handled by the Town Assessor’s Office. 
